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Wichita Region Porsche Club of America 

Membership Meeting Minutes – April 24, 2019 

 

The regular monthly business meeting of the club was delayed by one week due to 

unavailability of the dealership for our meeting place. Threats of severe weather 

had forced the dealership to move as many cars as possible inside their facility. 

Thanks to Walser and Porsche of Wichita for hosting and the catering crew for 

their hard work and excellent meal. Twenty five members and guests were present.  

 

President’s Report:  President Barry Anderson reported a couple club events 

planned in the near future: wine tasting at Terradyne Country Club and a 

presentation by Clear Bra of Wichita about paint and detailing car care procedures. 

He also shared that our leadership committee will be developing a reimbursement 

procedure for travel expenses to match the national policies/procedures.  

Membership Report:  

 136 Primary Members 

 73 Associate Members 

 One new member: Perry Stafford 

 

Vice President Report: 

 Vice President Jeff Reisman reported that we have approximately $1500 in 

the Charity Fund.  As for Social Media issues, he suggests that members check 

their photographs before they are uploaded to our Facebook page to ensure that 

eyes are open.  
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Treasurer’s Report: 

 Luke Lear reported that the club recently received a rebate from national 

because of heavy subscription to their raffle, so our fund is approximately $10,000, 

including the charity fund. 

Social Events: 

 Dan McKenzie reported that 11 cars participated in the April 6 drive to 

Arlington for breakfast, referred to as the Four Crossings of the Ninnescah. The 

next driving tour destination will be Dexter on May 18. Please watch the website 

and Facebook page. 

Autocross Report: 

 Tom Zickuhr reported that 12 cars participated in the April 14 event. The 

next event will be May 5. 

High Performance Driving: 

 Heartland Park, Topeka, on April 27 

 Halllett Track Day sponsored by Cimarron Region on May 4-5 

Dealership Comments: 

 Taylor McKee introduced the new Porsche General Manager David Pearson. 

 

Other business: 

 Look forward to a Porsche Boutique available online through which we 

should be able to order shirts and other mementos featuring our name and logo. 

 

Next monthly dinner meeting: Wednesday, May 15, 2019 at the dealership 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jan Arbuckle 

Secretary, Wichita Region Porsche Club of America 

 


